Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes June 20, 2016

Present: Ms. Linda Schanne, Dr. Andrew Forman, Dr. Louise Fitzpatrick, Dr. Amy

Leader, Dr. Nancy Hopko, Ms. Kathy Dunne,

BOC Liaison: Mr. John Nagle

Radnor Township Health Officer: Mr. Larry Taltoan

Radnor Township Student: Emilija Sagaityte

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

- I. Review and approval of May 16, 2016 meeting minutes
- II. Health Officer's Report (for May 2016)
 - a. 19 food inspections, 23 bathing inspections, and 7 quality of life inspections
 - b. Search for second food inspector continues. Position remains open and two candidates are currently being evaluated.

III. Old Business

- a. BOH will continue to discuss turf field recommendations with the Radnor EAC and the Delaware Riverkeeper
- b. Ms. Linda Schanne, who delivered the previous month's presentation on opioid abuse, is considering other local groups and venues to share her presentation.
- c. A previous presentation on the toxicity, particularly in children, of laundry detergent pods has come back into the news with Tide announcing new child-proof packaging of pods and a national campaign to reduce childhood poisoning by detergent pods
- d. Radnor Parks and Rec has scheduled numerous activities and camps this summer for people to get outside and be active. See the current summer brochure on the township website for more information.

IV. New Business

a. Emilija's Sagaityte, student BOH intern, presented her work on concussions in student athletes.

V. Announcements:

- a. Ms. Mary Ann McCarthy will be stepping down from the BOH, effective June 2016. The Board thanks her for her time of service.
- b. A certificate of appreciation was presented to Emilija Sagaityte
- VI. Public Participation: None
- VII. Meeting adjourned at 6:20

The next Board of Health Meeting is scheduled for Monday September 19, 2016 at 5:30pm and will be held in the Radnorshire Room on the main level of the Radnor Township Building.